
Miloon Kothari      New Delhi, 10 July, 2025 

B-23 Nizamuddin East 

New Delhi 

India 

 

 

President Jürg Lauber 

        UN Human Rights Council 

        Geneva 

         

Dear Mr. President, 

In confirmation of the understanding we reached during our meeting last week, 

I hereby confirm my resignation from the commission of inquiry, along with the 

simultaneous resignation of the other two members, effective 31 October, 2025. 

It has been an honour to be a member of the commission, and I should like to 

thank the human rights council for the opportunity to serve the cause of human 

rights, which I will always give my heart to. 

I should also like to thank you for your understanding, encouragement, and 

support. 

Please accept, Mr. President, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

Miloon Kothari 

Member, The Independent 

International Commission of 

Inquiry on the Occupied 

Palestinian Territory, 

including East Jerusalem, 

and Israel 


